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Personal Protective Equipment (PPE) 
during the Covid-19 pandemic 

 
Covid-19 is a new infection and as we learn 
about it, there have been some changes in the guidance in relation to PPE use.  For the latest 
information, please make sure that you check the Health Protection Scotland (HPS) website 
(https://www.hps.scot.nhs.uk/web-resources-container/covid-19-guidance-for-non-healthcare-
settings/) The information in this document is based on version 4 of the HPS Guidance issued 
on 14th April 2020. 
 
It is important to recognise that staff will have heightened anxieties due to the current situation.  
There is a lot of information available in the public domain, but not all of this is based on 
scientific evidence.  This means that in some cases there is a perceived risk which is vastly 
different from the actual risk that staff face.  The Council will base our decisions on the 
national guidance and scientific evidence about the actual risks. 
 
The national guidance is that: 
“Occupations should continue to use any PPE required as per local policies (business as 
usual). If a risk assessment of the setting indicates that a higher level of contamination may be 
present (for example, where unwell individuals have slept such as a hotel room or boarding 
school dormitory) or there is visible contamination with body fluids, then the need for additional 
PPE such as, an apron and gloves should be considered.” (Covid-19 Guidance for Non 
Healthcare Settings, Health Protection Scotland) 
 
There are good reasons for not using PPE inappropriately.  Gloves can be just as 
contaminated as hands can, for example, and it is much easier for you to wash your hands 
regularly than it is to keep gloves clean.  Yes, new pairs of gloves can be used regularly but all 
forms of PPE are becoming more difficult to source at the moment and we must ensure that 
we have sufficient stock of these essential items where there is an actual risk to the health and 
wellbeing of staff members.  
 

The World Health Organisation advice on masks 
is as per this diagram.  While some nations have 
asked everyone to wear masks, this is not 
currently supported by the medical evidence 
which is regularly reviewed by the World Health 
Organisation and Health Protection Scotland. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
For those within Care settings, the PPE outlined on the following  page should be used 
where a case of Covid-19 has been confirmed or is suspected or there is other good reason 
in the professional opinion of the carer.  This would include staff in Residential Care settings 
(including cleaners), Care at Home, MECS, and essential visits by Social Work or Housing 

Support teams. 
 
In all situations, PPE needed for business as usual tasks must continue to be 
used for these tasks. 
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